

Wellington Soccer Association  
Meeting Minutes: January 12 2026

Call to Order

**Meeting Attendants:** Garrett Gerken, Tari Deidrick, Elizabeth Zadorozny, Jen Demos, Jen Kazmierczak, and Josh Kazmierczak, Matt Deaton, Michael Coley, Chris Stahl, Chrissy Stahl

Absent was Juliann Arthur, Heather Vance, Audi Wright

**Motion to approve minutes:** Matt approved and Tari seconded

**Old business:**

Liz had submitted a letter asking for \$2,000 to the Women's League, no word on if we have received it.

**New business:**

Duke Pride Carnival April 18th: Table located at the carnival, around the same time as games beginning. Single table with a game and some prizes, usually includes a flyer (3v3) volunteers needed for the table. Talking more about it when it gets closer. Blow up bullseye for the kids to kick balls at.

Registrar Report (Juliann)

Spring Cost- Keep the costs the same as the fall season.

Uniform Costs- Run registration as normal, refund uniform (jerseys only) to kids who didn't play in the fall. If the cost of the jerseys needed is more than we have left it will be split evenly amongst U9 and up. If there is any remaining money left, look at getting something for the younger group (U7 and U8) like socks.

Treasurer Report (Tari)

\$12,237.92

The website domain has been paid for and Heather Vance for indoor soccer second session LCSL has still not cashed the \$700 check for the fall classic

Matt approves the report and Josh seconded.

Field and Equipment (Matt)

Need more ice packs (2), first aid kits are good, balls are good just got 30 new balls donated. Jason has patched everything and the fields have been sprayed. Jason was asked about a U9/U10 portable netting for that field to help with ball control to protect the players, waiting for

the price. Snow fencing will be put up to stop balls going into the woods. Jason will be painting a 6 foot line for parents to stay behind during games.

Kickstart who will be running it Garrett will be talking with Todd Miller to see if he is interested.

#### Lorain County Report (Jen K)

No update as there has not been a meeting yet.

#### In House Report (Liz)

June 20th is 3v3. Liz has a general email that can be sent and a flyer

#### Concession

Check on a price for a lock code the can be erased and changed.

Concession stand has some stuff left over. Estimating about \$200-250 to get started. Buy as needed. Ashley will continue to do the purchases. Each team gets a couple shifts that they need to fill. Pricing for concession stand. Last year we made \$1,861,94. If wifi will be at the shed a tablet to use cash app to keep track of all the concession information. Cards will be able to be used with the cash app as well.

#### Fundraising

Dine to Donate, Donnys will be called once the season has started to give a month leading up to the event.

#### Sportsmanship (Audi)

No update

#### Coaching Director Report (Michael)

No update

#### Uniform Administrator Report

#### Facebook Administration (Heather)

Nothing to share until registration becomes available

Additional Notes:

OHTSL- Registration is needed before we can officially declare a team for travel. Chris Stahl wanting to know what days the games would be on to see if his team can move to travel team.

Stahl had a ref over step at the Oberlin game. A complaint has been filed but nothing has been said. Stahl is concerned about the safety of the players.

Upcoming Events February 9th at 7 McCormick High School

Meeting adjourned: 8:20 P.M.